Deanery Synod Report 2023/2024

The Deanery Synod met three times during the past year. The summer meeting in June was preceded by a delicious supper, organised by members of All Saints, Crowborough. This provided a good opportunity to chat and get to know representatives from some of the other parishes. After the election of Deanery Officers, we were treated to a lively talk by three children's and youth workers, Kate Dillingham, along with Sarah Thrift from Crowborough and Kat Fisher from Wadhurst, on the subject of Growing our Childen's, Youth and Families' Ministry. Each of them is working in a very different size of church and type of community, which added great depth to their ideas and observations. The enthusiasm of the three speakers led to interesting and fruitful discussions sharing our experiences round the tables.

The Autumn Deanery Finance meeting followed in October. Archdeacon Edward Dowler introduced Catherine Dawkins (Diocesan Finance Director) and Lesley Lynn (Chair of Diocesan Finance Committee). There were four points that they wished to emphasise:
· The Diocese organises its finances with an approximate 80/20 split. Approximately 80% of its income comes from the Parish Share and 20% from other sources, and similarly 80% of its expenditure is on Parochial ministry with 20% on more central costs.
· The Diocesan Board of Finance exists to resource Parish Ministry. These costs are the average costs throughout the Diocese. The Parish Share is what each PCC decides it is able to pay.
· Parishes are not single units but interdependent communities forming a single household of faith within the diocese. This is important when making decisions, particularly with regards to the Parish Share.
· The Diocese is facing a serious deficit situation, with costs rising faster than income.
The Diocesan Board of Finance is looking to make cuts in Church House which may mean some redundancies. There is likely to be a reduction in clergy posts. When posts become vacant, the intention is to look at the local situation and consider putting parishes into a single benefice, but avoiding anything too large.

An open meeting of the Deanery Synod was held at St Mary’s, on the 5th March. The speaker was Rev’d Ben Lucas, Associate Vicar at All Saints’, Lindfield, who spoke on The Year of the New Testament, with particular reference to the Gospel of John. He had an interesting approach with a lively style of delivery which, coupled with his infectious enthusiasm, made for a fascinating and informative evening. Ben’s knowledge of and love for his subject was obvious from the outset and he communicated his excitement in an inspiring manner, urging us to get excited about the New Testament too. His talk was interspersed with questions for discussion round our tables, starting with ‘What three books would you take to a desert island?’ and ‘How is the New Testament similar and different to these books?’ 
After some feedback from the tables, Ben went on to emphasise that, while other books may be inspiring, the Bible is the ultimate inspiration, for it is God’s word, God addressing us – effectively and efficiently. 
Ben’s last main point was that the New Testament is sufficient as, according to Article VI of the 39 Articles, “Holy Scripture containeth all things necessary to salvation”. He emphasised that all Scripture is breathed out by God so that man may be complete, and backed this up with quotations from 2 Timothy 3:15-16 and 1 John 1:3-4. The Bible contains everything we need to know, he continued, and the Lectionary serves to enable us to read it all over a period of time.
He added that we won't necessarily get a revelation every time we read the Bible, but we will be building up a relationship with God.
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